Law School Faculty Meeting
May 2, 1988
Dean‘s Conference Room, 4:00 FM

FRESENT & Bergman, DuMars, J. Ellis, W. Ellis, Flickinger, Fritz, Gonzales,
Hermann, Huang, Kelly, Morse, Muir, Mathanson, Nerwood, Occhialino,
Parnall, Sanders, Scheible, Schwartz, and Winograd.

Dean‘s Announcements:

Professor Bergman was presented a bougquet and toasted by the faculty in
celebration of her passage of the New Mexico State Bar Exam.

The Dean also congratulated Professors J. Ellis and Luckasson for being lauded in
an recent editorial in the Philadelphia Inquirer regarding their work on
obtaining equal justice for the mentally retarded.

fissociate Dean Winograd‘s report to the Dean on Law School Printing was
distributed to the faculty. The report summarized other law schools’ procedures
for handling in-house printing. Dean Parnall announced that a new system for
recapturing a larger portion of Law School copying costs must be in place by July
1, 1988. The faculty were asked to revisw this report and feorward suggestions
for improvements to the Dean.

Report of the Continuing Legal Education Committee:

Professor Nathanson reviewed the draft report of the Committee, which had been
distributed earlier. The Committee‘s basic initial recommendations were 1) the
need to determine the Law School‘s proper role in the provisien of centinuing
legal education, 2) developing adequate cost accounting procedures, and 3)
establishing a permanent standing faculty committee on CLE.

Me, Jenkins-8Smith reported on student enrollment in CLE courses during the
19587-88 academic year. The consensus of those faculty present was to ask that a
CLE Committee consider the issue of limiting the number of courses law students
may take from adijunct faculty,

Aaf ter further discussien, a motion that the Dean appoint a permanent standing
faculty committee on CLE, which would serve on an annual basis, was approved.

Other Business:

Professor Morse announced that a reception honoring UNM‘s first Law Librarian,
Arie Podlervaart, is planned for May 20, 1988 at the Precident’s House. ALl are
invited to attend this event, which is scheduled from 5:00-7:00 PM.

Professor Hermann presented a petition to the faculty on behalf of Virginia
Lucere to extend the deadline for removing an Incomplete grade. After proper
motion and second, the faculty approved an extension to December, 1988.
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Frofessor Occhialino announced that Ed Fuge has generously established an award
in honor of the late Professor Helene Simson for the outstanding law student
writing requirement. Reguivements for faculty certification of the writing
reguirement and nomination of outstanding papers for this award were reviewed,

Professor Hermann announced that there is a CLE offering on arbitration this
weekend at the Convention Center. ALl were invited to participate.

The minutes of the meeting of April 18, 1988 were approved as written.

The meeting was adiourned at 3:00 PM.

—

E.A. Jenkins-5mith, Faculty Secretary



